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HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD SUMMARY  

Wednesday 4 March 2020 (2pm) 
 

Please see Nottinghamshire County Council’s website for 

the papers, membership, work programme and strategy 

of the Health & Wellbeing Board. Joint Strategic Needs 

Assessment (JSNA) chapters are available on 

Nottinghamshire Insight. Minutes of this meeting are 

available here.  

 

If you have any queries about this summary, please 

contact Briony Jones.  

 

 CHAIR’S REPORT 

 

It was noted that Clinical Commissioning Groups in Nottingham and Nottinghamshire (excluding 

Bassetlaw) were to be merged by NHS England & NHS Improvement in October 2019. The new 

organisation will be established on 1 April 2020 and will be named the NHS Nottingham & 

Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group. NHS Bassetlaw Clinical Commissioning Group is 

not included within the merger and will remain a separate organisation. 

 

The Health Foundation has published What the quality of work means for our health. This was 

deemed particularly relevant due to publication of the Director of Public Health’s annual report 2019, 

the subject of which is Health & Work.  

 

The Department of Health & Social Care has launched an information campaign to advise the public 
on how to slow the spread of Coronavirus (COVID-19) and reduce its impact - information is 
available online via www.gov.uk and the NHS website.   
 

Further information on a variety of topics is available in the chair’s report. 

 

UPDATE FROM THE NOTTINGHAM & NOTTINGHAMSHIRE INTEGRATED CARE SYSTEM 

 

David Pearson CBE and Dr Andy Haynes of the Nottingham & Nottinghamshire Integrated Care 

System presented to the Nottinghamshire Health & Wellbeing Board. An overview of progress to 

date was provided and views from members sought on how to ensure a co-ordinated approach 

between the Integrated Care System (ICS) and the Health & Wellbeing Board.  

 

David Pearson explained that the ICS would help meet the needs of the population, with increased 

life-expectancy having huge implications for the delivery of care, particularly where there are greater 

levels of long-term conditions. There is compelling evidence from across the world that the 

integration of services works, with it still being crucial that policies are made and implemented 
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locally. The members and bodies comprising the ICS have the responsibility to transform the 

system, with the noted recognition that it was important to also collaborate with housing to improve 

outcomes.  

 

NOTTINGHAM & NOTTINGHAMSHIRE INTEGRATED CARE SYSTEM’S APPROACH TO 
POPULATION HEALTH MANAGEMENT 

 

Amanda Robinson, Population Health Management Programme Manager, provided the Health & 

Wellbeing Board with a presentation on Nottingham & Nottinghamshire Integrated Care System’s 

approach to Population Health Management. This aims at improving the health and care of an entire 

population, focusing on improving the physical and mental health outcomes and wellbeing of people, 

whilst reducing health inequalities within and across a defined population. It acts to reduce the 

occurrence of ill-health, including addressing the wider determinants of health and care.  

 

A number of evaluations have taken place to measure the success of the programme, including risk 

stratification, patient outcomes, health and care management, data & information systems. 

Members noted there needs to be a shift from demand management to health planning and the 

involvement of Public Health and the voluntary sector.  

 

DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC HEALTH ANNUAL REPORT 2019: HEALTH & WORK 

 

Jonathan Gribbin (Director of Public Health) and Dawn Jenkin (Public Health Consultant)  presented 

the independent Annual Report of the Director of Public Health for 2019 on Health & Work.  

 

The Board heard that there are 27,857 Employment Support Allowance claimants in 

Nottinghamshire. Fifty percent of claims are due to stress and anxiety with 11.4% due to 

musculoskeletal issues. The report focuses on how to address this and improve people’s health by 

participation in ‘good work’. The opportunity provides benefits to employees and their families but 

also to employers and the wider economy as good health and wellbeing is associated with increased 

productivity and growth.  

 

Nicole Chavaudra, provided an overview of the Worksop Works initiative, which was recently 

covered on BBC Radio 4 (13m:14s into the recording). Nicole Chavaudra emphasised the 

importance of building relationships with business forums and engaging with local employers. 

 

Health & Wellbeing Board members agreed to contribute towards implementing the 

recommendations contained within the Director of Public Health Annual Report 2019. 

 

BETTER CARE FUND PERFORMANCE AND PROGRAMME UPDATE (QUARTER 3, 2019-20) 

 

Paul Johnson provided a performance and programme update on the Better Care Fund. This 

included delivery against the six key performance indicators, the financial expenditure and savings, 

scheme delivery, and risks to delivery for Quarter 3 (2019-20). 

 

The Health and Wellbeing Board approved the Quarter 3 National Better Care Fund return, which 

was submitted to NHS England on 24 January 2020.  
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